Chairman’s remarks at the Farewell party with the CEO

Dear colleagues,

Today, we gather here to bid farewell to a remarkable individual who has left an indelible mark on our organization. It is with mixed emotions that we will be say goodbye to our CEO, Mr. Marek Grabowski. Over the past three years, Marek has guided the AFRC with unwavering dedication, firm leadership, and a broad vision.
Under Marek's leadership, the AFRC has experienced exponential growth and expansion, spanning from headcounts, office space, to our regulatory functions.  As we reflect on Marek's tenure, we are reminded of the transformative changes that have taken place during his leadership and guidance. Our CEO has navigated the AFRC through both triumphs and challenges, always displaying resilience and determination to work even when Typhoon 10 was hoisted. Through those strategic decisions, Marek has steered us towards success, leading us to achieve new milestones and reach unprecedented heights.
As we bid farewell to our CEO, we must fill the void of his retirement by his exemplifying integrity, strategic insights, unwavering commitment to excellence, and professional scepticism which have become an indelible mark of the AFRC.  We are confident that the foundation he has laid will continue to propel us forward, as we embark on this new chapter.
An unexamined life is not worth living.  Good auditor is a dedicated follower of Socrates.  They lay down clearly its purpose (Audit Plan) and its meaning (Audit Procedure).  Marek, it has been a pleasure working with you in the past three years, which is filled with purpose and meaning.
On behalf of the board and our colleagues, I would like to express our deepest gratitude to our CEO.  As Marek embarks on new horizons, we wish you nothing but the very best.  May the next chapter of your journey be filled with success, joy, and fulfilment. 

Thank you.

Bittersweet.  It needs the support of each other to make it meaningful.

